

MAYFIED CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS

Friday 19th October 2018



Last week's attendance was 97.20% Red (under 92%) Amber (92-96%) Green (above 96%)

This term our value is Responsibility

Dear Parents,

Hasn't our first term back at school gone quickly? The children have settled really well into their new classes and been inspired by their Learning Journeys.

We hope that you have a fantastic half term break and enjoy the fine weather expected.

We start Term 2 on Monday 29th October. We look forward to meeting with you on the 1st or 5th of November at one of our parents' Evenings. This is an opportunity to discuss how your child has settled into their new class and their progress in the first term. The children's books will be available to look at while you wait for your appointment. Please complete the form provided to secure an appointment. Thank you.

Safety on the School Site

We have noticed that some children are being left in the playground on their own before 8.45am. Please may we remind you that parents are responsible for their children until this time when teachers will ring a bell, collect the children and bring them in to school for registration. Thank you.

January INSET Days

Please note that the school will be closed on:
Thursday 3rd January and
Friday 4th January

These will be the final INSET days of this academic year.

Staff will be spending time developing the wider curriculum as well as undertaking required First Aid and aspects of Health and Safety training.

Safeguarding

The school Designated Safeguarding Lead
(DSL) is Miss Warren.

The Deputy DSL is Mrs Martin.

Please let us know if you have any

Please let us know if you have any concerns about the welfare of any children at Mayfield CE Primary.



Mayfield CE Primary School Uniform

Children are encouraged to take pride in wearing their uniform and in representing our school as well as taking care of their own and others' property. Naming items of clothing really helps us to return lost items quickly to the correct owner so we would appreciate it if parent's could check items to see if they need re-naming. Thank you.

May we remind you that from Term 2, children are expected to wear the winter uniform listed below. Please see the school's website for details on how to order school uniform.

Winter Uniform for Girls to be worn in Terms 2, 3 and 4

- Grey skirt, pinafore or grey school trousers
- White polo shirt (KS1) or white shirt (KS2)
- Royal blue and gold tie (Key Stage 2 only. Year 3 and 4 may wear an elasticated tie)
- Royal blue 'V' necked jumper or cardigan with the school logo
- Grey tights or white socks (no grey socks please)
- Black shoes (boots, heels or slip on shoes are unsuitable)
- Simple blue, black or brown hair ties or hair clips.

Winter Uniform for Boys to be worn in Terms 2, 3 and 4

- Grey trousers
- White polo shirt (KS1) White shirt (KS2)
- Royal blue and gold tie (Key Stage 2 only. Year 3 and 4 may wear an elasticated tie)
- · Royal blue 'V' necked jumper with school logo
- Grey/black plain socks
- Black shoes (trainers or boots are unsuitable)
- Blue Fleeces with the school logo are optional and for outdoor use only. Please note that this is not an alternative to the school jumper.
- Jewellery (other than a small pair of stud earrings) and nail varnish is not allowed. It is expected that earrings are removed for PE sessions.

SPORTS NEWS

Cross Country Running - Report by Jack Jervis (Year 6)



On Wednesday 17th October, seven children from Years 4, 5 and 6 went to Round Two of the Cross Country Tournament. All of these children had already done extremely well to get through Round One.

It started with the girls' race, with Tilly running on her own. She had an incredible start which meant she went into the woods in 4th place. Everyone was eager to see where she was, until she finally came out, working very, very hard. She then finished an amazing 40th place.

It was then the boys turn with 68 children running! All of the boys were on the inside post with an amazing start. We came into the woods and gave it our best going up the horrifying hill. Jack was a bit clumsy and fell back down the hill but then got back up and carried on. Harry, Oscar and Ralph finished in the top 30 and Jack, Hugo and Monty finished together in 48th, 50th and 51st.

Everyone worked really hard but just missed out on qualifying. We would like to say 'thank you' to Mrs Tigg for training us and to all parents for taking us and supporting us.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

NB—Changes and any new dates are recorded in red font.

TERM 2

Monday 29th October-First day of Term 2 Thursday 1st November-Parents Evening 3.30pm-6pm (Falcons 2.30pm-5pm) Thursday 1st November—New Parents Open Morning at 9.30am Monday 5th November-Parents Evening 3.30pm-6pm w/c 12th November - National Anti Bullying Week—Choose Respect Monday 12th November - Odd Socks Day for Anti Bullying Week Tuesday 13th November-NSPCC 'Stay Safe' visit and sponsored event Wednesday 14th November—New Parents Open Evening at 6pm Wednesday 21st November-YR to Y5 Flu Vaccinations with the School Nurse Monday 26th November—YR and Y6 BMI Screening with the School Nurse Friday 30th November-Christmas Jumper mufti day (Secret Santa donations) Friday 30th November—Mayfield's Late Night Shopping Evening (Carol Singing) w/c Monday 3rd December-Book Fair Wednesday 5th December—KS1 Nativity (Pipits and Bramblings) Thursday 6th December-KS1 Nativity (Pipits and Bramblings) Friday 7th December- Friends Christmas Fayre 2-5.30pm

Wednesday12th December - EYFS Nativity (Robins)

Friday 14th December-Open Afternoon from 2.30pm

Friday 14th December—Friends Christmas Disco (KS1 4pm, KS2 5.30pm)

Monday 17th December—Friends Secret Santa morning

Tuesday 18th December—School Christmas Lunch

Wednesday 19th December—Last Day of Term 2 (3.15pm)

TERM 3

Thursday 3rd January—INSET DAY—School Closed for pupils Friday 4th January—INSET DAY—School Closed for pupils Monday 7th January—First Day of Term 3 for pupils